Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Environmental Health
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

64E-4.001
Registration

64E-4.002
Definitions

64E-4.011
Notification and Reports of Incidents

64E-4.015
Report to Department

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 40, No. 194, October 6, 2014 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

1. In the Summary of Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs and Legislative Ratification portion of the Notice of Proposed Rule the following statement is provided, in lieu of the statement that was provided in the Notice of Correction published in the Vol. 40, No. 243, December 17, 2014 issue of the Florida Administrative Register, after the sentence in the Notice of Proposed rule that reads: A SERC has not been prepared by the Agency.

The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: In making a decision concerning whether a SERC is required for this rule the Department has determined that the rule will not cause an increase in regulatory costs associated with compliance with this rule chapter. The rule offers a more cost effective means of submitting registration forms to the department. Additionally, there are few entities that are required to register under these rules. Therefore this rulemaking will not have an adverse impact or regulatory costs in excess of $1 million within five years as established in Section 120.541(2)(a), F.S.
